




WITH THE BEST OF THE BEST FACILITIES 
from Auditorium Magazine 
by  Kim Jungeun 
 
Singapore is a country with an area of about 677.12km, a little bit bigger than Seoul –  a very 
small country.  70% of the population is Chinese, living with Malays and Indians together in a 
multicultural society.  
 
From Singapore, where there is a lot of support for the arts, the Director and a few professors 
from the Yong Siew Toh Conservatory of Music to Korea came to meet young, talented Korean 
music students.  
 
The Yong Siew Toh Conservatory is a music department of the National University of Singapore.  
This young conservatory has about 200 students, a small conservatory but with big ambitions. 
Their goal is to make a small number of talented students into excellent musicians with the best 
facilities. So, the number of students will not change much.  Because it is a national conservatory, 
the Conservatory support students with scholarships for tuition as well as board and room, and a 
stipend.  After graduation students may apply for study further at the Peabody Institute in 
Baltimore, Maryland.  
 
“The Yong Siew Toh Conservatory was established in 2001 in collaboration with the Peabody 
Institute of Johns Hopkins University. We have an exchange program with Peabody and the 
Conservatory involving both students and professors.”  Dr. Aitken also wished to draw attention 
to a new project that is in the process of being developed already – the establishment of a degree 
in Recording Engineering. It is a new area but he thinks music technology is necessary in today’s 
music scene.  “We will use a variety of technologies for our music program because I think the 
development of technology also helps the development of music.  We are now building a music 
technology center and this will be the best music technology center in Asia and contribute to the 
creation of new music.” 
 
It is not the first time that Dr. Aitken has visited Korea. He visited both last year and this year.  In 
addition, auditions were held this past January in Seoul.  Just 3 or 4 Korean students study at the 
Conservatory now, but the Conservatory is trying to increase this number by having auditions in 
Seoul.  But this is not just because they love Korean students. Getting information for many 
auditions for music conservatories in Europe and the US is not easy for foreign students, and 
going to the auditions is also not very cheap. But Yong Siew Toh Conservatory wants to change 
this system, so they created visiting auditions. The Conservatory gives auditions in many 
countries, including China, Taiwan, Vietnam, Australia, Russia, and through these auditions 
students from other countries are able to apply for the Conservatory.  It is a young conservatory 
so they try to advertise as broadly as possible. 
 
Next year they will have more active programs in Korea. They plan to hold auditions in January.  
In addition, they initiate a summer music camp in July in Singapore for talented Korean students. 
The Conservatory’s belief is like the old Korean phrase “one child, better upbringing”.  I’m 
looking forward to seeing the Yong Siew Toh Conservatory again in the future.  
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